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Sir,

India’s ‘romance with democracy’ continues to throw up pleasant surprises for observers of contemporary politics from time to time. Precisely when gloom seems to be descending in one sector, vital alternatives surface in other areas and keep the system afloat. In recent years, while political parties, legislatures, bureaucracy and the police have been in secular decline and communalism, fundamentalism and criminalization have become ominous threats to society at large, the economy has mercifully moved into higher gear, dalits and minorities have found a stake in the democratic process and the federal system as well as the higher judiciary have shown vital resilience to check corrosive tendencies elsewhere. 
Another crucial turnaround can be seen today in our educational establishment. After decades of ennui and despite the clarion calls made by masters like Gandhi, Tagore and Zakir Husain, educational policies in free India did not manifest any real liberation from colonial obsessions with the text, the class room and the final exam.
A slew of measures announced by the NCERT and the HRD ministry over the past year, however, signal a major transformation in the educational field now. The literacy mission and the declaration of primary education as a fundamental right, the pressure on ‘public’ schools to admit the prescribed numbers of poorer students, the trimming of the textual load on pupils in subjects ranging from Mathematics to Social Sciences, the inclusion of performance in sports, arts and crafts in students’ assessment, the shift from a narrow concern with marks to a broader system of grading and the belated launch of 24 hours educational channels on radio and television are impressive steps which shall help in the creation of a much better educational environment in the country.

However, the most recent proposal of the HRD ministry to withdraw central funding to the majority of ‘degree’ colleges in the country (report dated 18th February) seems neither just nor necessary. The implementation of the universal right to education would undoubtedly impose a heavy financial burden on the state. But instead of closing down Humanities courses in ‘defunct’ colleges, a better strategy may be to distribute their faculty over the increasing number of ‘professional’ education institutes. In this context, the establishment of new social science departments in all IITs is a welcome move. Similar steps need to be taken with regard to all other institutes offering technical, managerial and even medical courses. 
Another reform which could ensure a better symbiosis between our developmental goals and pedagogy is the mandatory assessment of social work and community participation shown by civil service aspirants in their respective localities. Not only would such credits for social work for aspiring officers provide a welcome shift from the overvalued textual knowledge but also may harness a huge quantum of youth’s energies into very productive developmental work as lakhs of graduates continue to appear in competitive examinations for years together submerged in rote learning under the present system.
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